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Appalachian           

Bald Mountain             

Beaver Creek                    

Big Flatts                         

Big Laurel                          

Blue Ridge                     

Bristol                            

Buffalo                             

Calvary                           

Christian Unity       

Clifton                    

Cristo el Salvador                   

Farmers Memorial              

Fletcher Memorial             

Friendly Grove                    

Friendship                           

God’s Will Missionary                

Grassy Creek                       

Happy Trails Cowboy           

Healing Springs       

Laurel Knob                        

Liberty Grove                       

Little Helton                            

Midway                           

Mission Home                         

Mount Olive                            

New River                                  

North Beaver                             

Oak Hill                               

Obids                                        

Old Fields                              

Orion                                    

Phoenix                                       

Pilot Mountain                   

Pine Swamp                             

Pleasant Home                    

Pleasant Valley                         

Riverview                                   

Round Knob                                

Trinity                              

Tuckerdale                         

Wagoner                                 

Warrensville                               

Welcome Home                 
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                      “The Lazarus Moment In our Time”  

We are all familiar with the passage of John 11:1- 45. This is the story of Lazarus who died and  

Jesus brought him back to life. You and I may feel like Lazarus because of the stay at home orders 

that we had to live by. All the changes such as social distancing, wearing a face mask (although that 

may help our looks), no hugs, no handshakes, no meetings in person are just a few.  Wash our 

hands often is the first habit we were to be careful doing and the list goes on. People like Mary and 

Martha were looking for answers. They go to Jesus, the chain breaker! I believe that is who we need 

to go to as well. Jesus shared with Martha in verse 25, “I am the resurrection and the life; he that  

believeth in me, though he were dead, yet shall he live!”  We live because we believe in Him.  Verse 

43 and 44;  “And when he thus had spoken, he cried with a loud voice, Lazarus, come forth. He that 

was dead came forth, bound hand and foot with grave clothes and his face was bound about with a 

napkin. Jesus saith unto them, Loose him, and let him go”. I feel like I am bound up and ready to 

break loose too. Do you? We are living in a Lazarus Moment! The birds and blossoms seem to tell us 

of the possibility of new life for our souls as well!   May the transformation begin in our life as we wait 

for Jesus to transform us. We may think we are in the tomb all bound up but Jesus is on the way. 

Churches are dealing with this time in a special way. Thank you churches! It reminds me of how the 

early church began and how they worked as one. Thank you churches for continuing the work as the 

Spirit leads, some on Facebook, some streaming live from the web, some having drive-in services, 

some meeting in groups of 10 or less. Verse 45 of the 11th chapter shares;   Many of the Jews which 

came to Mary, and had seen the things which Jesus did, believed on him. And just like that all my  

pastors are televangelist!  People all though the United States and around the world are hearing the 

word of God and many are believing on Jesus! It is a Lazarus Moment for them and for us. Isn’t it 

amazing the number of Pharisees and Chief Priest that are still alive today? Verse 53 shares “Then 

from that day forth they took counsel together for to put him to death”. There are folks who want the 

churches and Christians to just go away. How sad, “They need a Dose of the Ghost!”  I  believe  

Jesus is on the way for us in more ways than one! Verse 25 shares; “When he had heard therefore 

that he was sick, he abode two days still in the same place where he was”. Time is not a factor for 

Jesus. He knew all things are under the control of His  Father in Heaven. We too must wait if we are 

to experience the Lazarus Moment! The whole world has the opportunity to experience this Jesus of 

Nazareth. We all can grow to maturity in our faith even though we may be blighted with doubts, 

withered with worry and tainted with sophistication. May we feel once more as do children, who  

whisper their love to God.  We need to bow and kneel as children.  May we enter into the Kingdom  

of God here below and know it, feel it and rejoice in it!  As we prepare for the Lazarus Moment in our 

life, family, with our friends and church may worry, negative thoughts, burdens, and apprehensions 

be placed upon the shoulders of the one who can bear them for us.  I know that I can not add one 

cubit to my stature nor my ability if I try to bear them.  Let us walk with our hands in His, whether we 

be on the mountain top or in the valley. Jesus help us be aware that thou art walking by my side as 

you did with Mary and Martha. They were on the way to a Lazarus Moment and you and I are too! 

Ask God to give us calmness and confidence as we trust in Him.  Let us just live one day at a time!  

I may not know you because you are wearing a mask but know that God does.  I look Forward to the 

Lazarus Moment! 

                                              Your  Servant, David 



May 2  Dr. & Mrs. Jim Rash 

May 5  Rev. Johnny Goodman 

May 5  Rev. Darrell Poole 

May 7  Mrs. Juanita Hodges 

May 8  Rev. Cory Halsey 

May 9  Rev. & Mrs. Billy Joe Blevins 

May 10 Rev. & Mrs. Josh Hernandez 

May 12 Mrs. Sabrina Hernandez 

May 18 Rev. Toby Oliver 

May 21 Mrs. Grace Witherspoon 

May 21 Rev. & Mrs. Derrick Hodges 

May 25 Rev. Garrett Mahaffey 

May 29 Rev. Steve Viers 

Ashe Really Cares 

336-846-5234     

ashereallycares@gmail.com 

 
I have set the Lord always before me: because he is my 
right hand, I shall not be moved.  Therefore my hear is 
glad, and my glory rejoiceth; my flesh also shall rest in 
hope.  Psalm 16:8-9                                                
 
As our world has been turned upside down let us look to 
the one who made heaven and earth and everything  
therein.  As we struggle with everything that is going on in 
our world today and everything seems so uncertain let us 
remember who is in charge.  With families staying at home 
and children are being home schooled everything is  
confusing and also frustrating.  As families and a country 
we are learning patience and a different way of doing 
things. 
 
We have continued to be open for families who are in need 
of food.  We have stopped allowing our neighbors to come 
in to look at clothing until things calm down.  Those who 
have appointments are told to pull up to the door and open 
their trunk, we then bring out their food boxes and put them 
into their vehicle.  We are trying to keep everyone as safe 
as possible during this time.  
 
We have struggled some to keep enough food for all the 
families who have appointments and also those who call in 
needing food.  We have went to the grocery store trying to 
find the food that we are out of.  Sometimes we are able to 
get a few cans of each item and sometimes there is  
nothing left on the shelf.  Second Harvest Food Bank is 
also struggling to send food from Winston-Salem.  Our  
salvage boxes have been cut down from 12 a week to 6 a 
week.  We have not gotten any meat  in two weeks from 
Second Harvest Food Bank.  The driver said that we would 
not receive any meat or eggs for the next few weeks.  We 
are thankful to some in our community who have brought 
us fresh eggs and to Food Lion for the daily products that 
we have been getting.  We were also blessed with a lot of 
meat from our County Extension Office.  God is our  
provider and He knows what we need and He blesses us 
with items to give out. 
 
As we work through this situation please remember to pray 
for families, be patient and keep a smile on your face so 
others can se God’s love through you.  If you know of 
someone that needs help please give the office a call.   
 
Thank you churches for your prayers as we continue to 
serve families in need. 

 
        Ashe Really Cares 
 
        Pat Miller, Director 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hope for the Mountains PRAYER TEAM 

meets weekly at 8 AM on Tuesday mornings in the 

sanctuary of Midway Baptist Church. We have a 

short devotion, share prayer requests, and gather 

around the altar for prayer.  It is open to the public, 

men and women; all are welcome! 

GOOD SOIL MINISTRY would like to remind 

everyone that we are approaching the end of      

another quarter, so don’t forget to turn in your used 

literature at ARC. Together, we recycled 11 TONS 

of materials in 2019.  Thank You!   

ASHE REALY CARES is open but has  

adjusted some of their methods to stay as 

healthy as possible. If you find yourself in need 

let us know. It is a time to help our neighbors. 

Thank you for your financial support and your 

prayers. Thank you volunteers at ARC.  ARC 

does need the following food items if you have 

any to spare: Jiffy Mix, Dry pinto beans, carrots, 

greens, sauerkraut, dry spaghetti and spaghetti 

sauce, pork n beans, green peas, can pasta, 

can potatoes, mixed vegetables, peanut butter 

and oatmeal. Thank you, Pat Miller and Shelia 

Miller for your extra hard work during these 

strange and difficult times. 



Ashe Really Cares 

Curb-Side Service 

for 

Food Pick-up 

 

 COVID-19 Precautions taken 

6 Foot Social Distancing 

Hand Sanitizing  

Gloves & Mask 

 

Call Pat at the ARC for details 

336-846-5234 
 



We want to CELEBRATE with you and share the GOOD 

NEWS when exciting things are happening at the church 

you attend!  Please send  articles, pictures or flyers to our  

e-mail address: ashebaptist@gmail.com, and we will  

announce on our WKSK weekly radio show, post on the 

events page of our website, ashebaptist.org, and on our 

Facebook Page, in addition to printing in this monthly 

newsletter publication that is posted in color on the  

website and mailed o 680+ folks in Ashe Co., all across                                                           

NC and neighboring states!                                                                      

 

As you set dates for VBS,  Special Singings, Revivals, or 

Speakers, let us know!  You must submit articles for the 

Newsletter NO LATER THAN the 20th of each month in  

order for them to appear in the next month’s publication. 

Ashe Baptist would like to thank our 

sponsors for the Ashe Baptist News 

heard on WKSK each Saturday and on 

SoundCloud on the Web.  
 

Ashe County Ford, Rev. Jeff and Amy Dollar, 

Tri-County Paving, Lucian and Patricia Jordan,  

Tri County Monuments, Mike and Lisa Peters  

State Wide Insurance Solutions, 

Chris and Andrea Finney.  

 

They are all Christians and attend church 

and welcome you to come see them 

when you find yourself in need of their 

services. 

Thank You 

 



HAPPENINGS 

New Steps at Fletcher Memorial Baptist Church now ready for New Handrails!!! 

Congratulations Fletcher Memorial on getting ready to open in the future! 

 

 

 

The Ashe Baptist Association is partnering with Ashe County Emergency Management Agency, Ashe County 

Health Department, Ashe County Department of Social Services, Ashe Outreach, Ashe Services for Aging 

and other agencies to help work together during this time of crisis.  If you need any assistance or further  

information please contact;  Ashe Baptist Director of Missions, Rev. David Blackburn at  336-846-5631     

                                                                                                                    Email: domblackburn@gmail.com 

 

Ashe County Folks working together during the COVID-19. Check out the website listed and click around to get use to 

it. Lots of good accurate info. https://resiliencesystem.org/dashboards/ashe-county/ .  

Please take time to fill out the Community Needs Survey and the WE HAVE/WE NEED Form, Working together for a  

better tomorrow.  

https://resiliencesystem.org/dashboards/ashe-county/


Bandana Facemask: 
 
Step-by-step instructions for making your own face mask: 
 
First, fold your bandana into a long rectangle, wide enough from top to bottom to cover both your nose 
and mouth, and extend slightly under your chin. 
 
Then, slide your hair ties around either side of the bandana, about one-quarter of the way in from each 
end. These will be the hooks that go around your ears to keep the bandanna on your face. 
 
Next, fold the bandana in one side, at the point where you've placed the hair tie. 
Do the same thing with the other side, tucking that side into the opening of first flap you folded in. 
 
This side that you've been working with will be the side that goes against your face, as you loop the hair 
ties around your ears to keep it in place. 
 
That's it, you did it! You made your own face mask that you can now wear in public while you have to do 
essential things that might bring you in close contact with others, like when you have to go to the grocery 
store.  

 
By Erin Billups Nationwide 
PUBLISHED 5:51 PM ET Mar. 31, 2020 UPDATED 4:07 PM ET Apr. 01, 2020 

     What to Do If You Test Positive for COVID-19 
COVID-19 cases are rising across the country. Large-scale efforts like lockdowns and social gathering bans are helping 
slow the spread, but containment efforts shouldn't stop at your front door.  

According to the CDC, if you or someone you live with tests positive for COVID -19, or is exhibiting common symptoms 
like cough, fever and shortness of breath, you should stay home and contact your doctor or local health department.  

If possible, ensure that the person who is sick stays in a separate room away from other people - even pets. Pets will 
not get sick from the disease, but can transfer the virus from person to person through contact, similarly to shared 
surfaces. 

It’s important to call ahead before visiting the doctor. Health officials say this allows the doctor to take proper  
precautions to protect other patients and health care workers.  It also can prevent increasing strain on emergency  
and healthcare systems.  
 
Don’t share household items, such as food, drinks, or personal care items. Wear a mask if you ’re sick or if you’re  
directly caring for someone who is.  As always, cover coughs and sneezes, preferably with a tissue -and wash your 
hands right after you cough or sneeze.  Washing your hands is one easy to implement step that can drastically slow 
down the spread of COVID-19. After you use a tissue, throw it away immediately into a lined trash bin.   
 

Wash your hands often, using soap and warm water - scrubbing for at least 20 seconds. Disinfect high -touch surfaces 
often, like doorknobs, phones, and counters.   

If you develop serious symptoms like difficulty breathing and a fever of 104 degrees Fahrenheit or higher, contact  
your doctor or emergency services.  

For more information, visit CDC.gov and your local health department website.   
 

PUBLISHED MAR. 31, 2020  UPDATED 4:07 PM ET APR. 01, 2020   

9 cases are rising across the country. Large-scale efforts like lockdowns and social gathering bans are helping slow the spread, but 

https://spectrumlocalnews.com/tx/austin/coronavirus/2020/03/31/cdc.gov


ASHE BAPTIST CAMPGROUND 

Churches: Please take note of the  following dates 

that you are scheduled to mow at the Baptist 

Campground.  We appreciate all that you do to 

keep the property in good shape! 

May 2  Midway 

May 16  Christian Unity 

May 30  Welcome Home 

June 13  New River 

June 27  Friendly Grove 

July 11  Fletcher 

July 25  Warrensville 

August 8 Friendship 

August 22 Clifton 

September 5 Liberty Grove 

September 19 Mission Home 

October 3 Beaver Creek 

We need another church to take 

the Oct 17 date to mow.  If you 

can help out, let us know.   

 

If you would like to schedule a date to use the 

Campground, please call the ABA Office as 

soon as possible.  We like to let churches 

have a couple months to make their plans 

before we make it available to the general 

public the first of April. 

        

        UPDATES at the Campground: 

We have wall-mounted a large screen TV  

in the downstairs area for use in trainings 

and meetings and hope to soon be       

supplying a DVD player. The computer will 

be moved to that side of the room as well 

to be used with the TV. 

Electric service has been improved to    

alleviate breakers throwing when AC or 

other appliances are being used. 

 

INTERESTED IN HANDS-ON MISSION WORK? 

NCBM Lumberton Rebuild Coordinators are requesting 
assistance as they continue to serve the needs of 
hurting folks in Robeson County who are still suffering 
from the storm impacts in that area.  Many are still 
without homes. Don’t let your supposed ‘lack of skills’ 
keep you away. There are opportunities for anyone who 
is willing.  We’d love to see Ashe Baptist Association  
represented!   
   Contact DOM David Blackburn for more  information. 

When you pray, remember the following churches 

that are seeking  a Pastor: 

Grassy Creek Baptist Church 

 Christian Unity Baptist Church   

Riverview Baptist 

Pleasant Valley Baptist Church 

 ASHE BAPTIST CAMPGROUND 

 

 

 

 

 

TO BE DETERMINED AT LATER DATE 

Churches that are mowing, feel free to do 

any additional work that you may see needs 

doing when you are at the campground. 

Your assistance is greatly appreciated! 

 

All announcements are on web site at 

www.ashebaptist.org. Check out the newsletters in 

color as well as list of all churches and lots of more 

information. We do update daily.  

http://www.ashebaptist.org


LOOMS Bible Study 

“40 Days in the Word”  

LADIES Bible Study is held weekly on Thursday, 

11:30-12:30 at the Ashe Baptist Association Office  

on 204 Beaver Creek School Road, West Jefferson  

Meetings are facilitated by Mrs. Linda Blackburn.  Next 

session of Rick Warren’s Bible Study will begin May 7! 

Join us for the fun. All ladies are welcome to join us! 

Study Six easy to learn methods of Loving, Learning, and   

Living in the Word. 1) Pronounce it, 2) Picture it, 3) Probe 

it,  4) Paraphrase it, 5) Personalize it , 6) Pray it. 

Reignite and Strengthen your passion for God’s Word 

by not only being “hearers” of the word, but also 

“doers” of the word. 

UPCOMING CHURCH EVENTS 

FYI- We should never stop having church but the way we have church may be adjusted.  Some Facebook 

or Stream their Services on-line. Some preach in the parking lot like a Drive-in Theater. Some have 

small group meetings in the home. Each church and each person must make a decision that they feel is 

what God would have them to do. Hopefully in a couple of weeks the curve will begin to flatten and we can 

see a decline in this sickness. Until then we obey the law, have safe distancing (6-10 feet), no hand shaking 

or hugging and above all if sick stay at home. If you have service on-line I encourage you to share with your 

audience to E-Mail or call the church office or association and let us know you have made a decision so we 

can follow up on you. We are finding folks are being saved on-line and we need to know that person.  

The Associational Office is open to serve you and Ashe Really Cares is open as well but 
has adjusted some of their methods to stay as healthy as possible. If you find yourself in 
need let us know. It is a time to help our neighbors but also to worship God. 

God's Will Baptist Church is more active than ever.  We have service Sunday morning at 11:00 am  
Sunday evening at 7:00 pm and Wednesday evening at 7:00 pm.  All services can be viewed on-line and 
on Face Book. Rev. Homer Murdock is the pastor. 
 
Round Knob Baptist Church has cancelled services through the month of April.  Rev. Keith Elledge is the 
pastor. 

                                                                                FYI 
 
VBS Clinic scheduled for April 27th at Friendship Baptist Church has been cancelled. 
 
Queen Esther Trip to Lancaster County, Pennsylvania scheduled for May 13-17 has been cancelled.   
Rescheduling will be announced at a later date. 
 
National Day of Prayer, May 7 at Ashe County Courthouse has been cancelled.  Please observe National 
Day of Prayer by praying at your home.  

















  





 

CORONAVIRUS DISEASE (COVID-19) 

 
The Coronavirus is a major concern throughout the world. What can we do as Christians to love our 
neighbor and care for ourselves and one another during these stressful days?  Please check out 
links below at:  
baptistsonmission.org/Coronavirus  to help the spread of the virus, know how the church you attend 
can help in your community, and get support if you are isolated and need assistance. 
 

THINGS YOUR CHURCH CAN DO AND HOW TOS      Volunteer at a Food Bank   No Kid Hungry Resources 

Preparing Your Church for Coronavirus  Donate Blood with Red Cross  Donate Blood with The Blood Connection 

Ideas of Ways You Can Help  How to make a Mask 

 

FOOD SAFETY INFORMATION/RESOURCES              Food Handling During Coronavirus Outbreak 

Food Safety Information  Safety in The Kitchen Video  How to Safely Prepare Boxed Meals 

Food Safety Guidance for School Meal Delivery   DPI School Food Safety Training  Exposure Control Policy 

Food Preparation Guideline Video   Preparing Grab and Go Meals Video 

 

PREVENTION POSTERS/VIDEO RESOURCES            CDC Poster: Stop The- Spread of Germs 

Poster: Protect Yourself from Coronavirus       What You Can do to Prevent the Spread Video 

 

CHURCH SUPPORT RESOURCES                                  Helping Churches Survive During this Crisis 

Live Streaming for Churches    How churches, pastors are eligible for relief in stimulus package 

Tips for Well-Check Calls      Love Your Neighbor Flyer      Disciple Making Resources 

 

God did not give us a spirit of fear, but of power, love, and a sound mind. 
2 Timothy 1:7  

 
 

Studies reveal coloring can help improve our mood, reduce stress & boost our creativity! 
So relax and enjoy coloring the next page! 

 

Remember FAITH OVER FEAR -  GOD IS ALWAYS WITH YOU! 

https://feedingthecarolinas.org/locations/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1KQzg3hcEZmm1x7ZJ4TBmkCN7lY3aF36HjRKxBeuA2M0/edit#heading=h.mkj1v8wcxllm
https://baptistsonmission.org/getattachment/Coronavirus/Church/Resources/Preparing-Your-Church-for-Coronavirus.pdf
https://www.redcrossblood.org/give.html/find-drive
https://donate.thebloodconnection.org/donor/schedules/zip
https://baptistsonmission.org/Coronavirus/Church-Response-Information/Ideas-of-Ways-You-Can-Help
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/diy-cloth-face-coverings.html
https://baptistsonmission.org/getattachment/Coronavirus/Church/Resources/Food-Handling-Steps-During-Coronavirus-Outbreak.pdf
https://baptistsonmission.org/getattachment/Coronavirus/FoodSafetyInformation_Flyer.pdf
https://baptistsonmission.org/Coronavirus/Church-Response-Information/Lots-of-Resources-for-Your-Church/Safety-in-the-Kitchen-Video
https://baptistsonmission.org/getattachment/Coronavirus/PrepareBoxes_Flyer.pdf
https://baptistsonmission.org/getattachment/Coronavirus/SchoolMealDelivery_Flyer.pdf
https://theicn.org/icn-resources-a-z/food-safety
https://baptistsonmission.org/getattachment/Coronavirus/Exposure-Control-Policy.pdf
https://vimeo.com/403835295
https://vimeo.com/403834545
https://baptistsonmission.org/getattachment/Coronavirus/CDC-Stop-The-Spread-of-Germs.pdf
https://baptistsonmission.org/getattachment/Coronavirus/Poster-for-Protect-Yourself-from-Coronavirus.pdf
https://baptistsonmission.org/Coronavirus/Church-Response-Information/Lots-of-Resources-for-Your-Church/What-You-Can-do-to-Prevent-the-Spread-Video
https://baptistsonmission.org/Coronavirus/Church-Response-Information/Lots-of-Resources-for-Your-Church/Helping-Churches-Survive-and-Thrive-During-this-Cr
https://baptistsonmission.org/Coronavirus/Church-Response-Information/Lots-of-Resources-for-Your-Church/Live-Streaming-for-Churches
http://www.bpnews.net/54550/qa-how-churches-pastors-are-eligible-for-relief-in-stimulus-package
https://baptistsonmission.org/getattachment/Coronavirus/Tips-for-Making-Well-Check-Calls.pdf
https://ncbaptist.org/covid-19-disciple-making-approach/


 



 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS   

May  

3  Senior Adult Sunday 

7  National Day of Prayer (Pray from Home) 

10  Mother’s Day 

13-16 “For Such a Time as This” Trip 

25 Memorial Day—ABA/ARC offices closed 

 

June        

20            First Day of Summer                                                                                                     

21         Father’s  Day 

29-July 3 ABA/ARC  offices closed 

 

July 

4          Fourth of July 

 

 

ASSOCIATIONAL OFFICE & ASHE REALLY CARES STAFF 

Mrs. Debbie Miller, ABA Ministry Assistant, phone:336-846-5631, email: ashebaptist@gmail.com 

Mrs. Myra Phillips, ABA Ministry Assistant, phone: 336-846-5631, email: ashebaptist@gmail.com                                                                                               

Mrs. Pat Miller, Ashe Really Cares Director, phone: 336-846-5234, email: ashereallycares@gmail.com                                                                                       

Mrs. Sheila Miller, Ashe Really Cares Assistant, phone: 336-846-5234 

Ashe Baptist Association                                                
PO Box 850                                                                     
Jefferson, NC 28640 

Non-Profit Organization        

U.S. Postage Paid                  

Permit No. 1 

  

          Discipleship Tip of the Month 

I am thankful that still we live in a land bountiful able to supply all our needs, a land which still by the Providence 

knows peace, whose skies are not darkened by the machines of the enemy, whose fields and woodlands are still  

unbasted by the flames of war, a land with peaceful valleys and smiling meadows still serene. Lord help us to be 

thankful and appreciate all that we have, to be  content with it, to be grateful for it, to be proud of it -  not in an  

arrogant pride that boasts, but in a grateful pride that strives to be more worthy. 

 

To God whose bounty we owe these blessings before us, to thee we give thanks and gratitude.                                                                                                         

                                  

                                                      Copied from The Prayers of Peter Marshall 


